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The Southend Bach Choir 

Music Director  Roger Humphrey 

The Southend Bach Choir began life in 1943 as an evening class of the Municipal 
College in Southend under the direction of its founder Dr. Harold May, FRCO. Known 
as the Municipal College Choir it gave its first performance in December of that year. 
The programme consisted of selections from Handel's Messiah. 

In its early years the Municipal College Choral and Orchestral Society sponsored the 
birth of the College Opera Group, which became independent in 1950. In this year the 
choir's name reverted to "The Municipal College Choral Society" and many 
challenging concerts followed. 

In 1968 the choir became the Southend Bach Choir, and in 1993 under the baton of 
Gerald Bates, (Musical Director 1987-2001) the Choir celebrated its Golden Jubilee 

2001 the choir welcomed its past Music Director Colin Edwards until 2023. 

Dedicated to the memory of Colin Edwards 
As many will know, Colin was tragically killed in a road traffic accident in October 
2023 at the time when we were rehearsing for our November Concert which was to 
feature the two pieces we are performing this evening. 
the concert, the choir decided to cancel that particular event. Colin gave over 22 years 
of service to the choir for which we are all truly thankful. In recognition of that service 
and his unwavering commitment to choral singing within our borough, we are 

s concert in memory of Colin. 

Our Future 

keeping us rehearsing as a choir and then at the end of last year, leading us for our 
Christmas concert. We are so pleased to announce that Roger has agreed to take on the 
Music Director role on a permanent basis following 40 years as our accompanist. 

Why Not Join Us? 
 

 
 

 

If you are interested in singing with the choir, please speak to any one of us during 
the interval or after the concert. 



Our Guest Soloists 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Eamonn Walsh (Tenor) - originally from Cork, Ireland, Eamonn studied a BMus 
Degree on scholarship at Maynooth University graduating with a first class honours in 
2021. Eamonn went on to work with the Irish National Opera Chorus, performing in 
Fidelio (Gaiety, 2021) and Carmen (Bord Gais, 2022), as well as with NI Opera chorus 
in their production of La Traviata (Belfast, 2022). Eamonn was a choral scholar at 
Christchurch Cathedral, Dublin and was a member of the Maynooth University 
Chamber Choir with whom he performed as a soloist on RTE Christmas and Easter 
broadcasts as well as for the president of Ireland. In 2023 Eamonn received the 
Kathleen Creed Scholarship to study a Masters in Music at Trinity Laban 



Conservatoire. Recent operatic roles include Rudolfo (La Bohème) and Tamino (die 
Zauberflöte) 

Sleeping Beauty and Eabhar in dlr Mill 
Tír na nÓg. 

Johannes Gerges (Bass) - is a 23-year-old bass studying for a professional diploma 
at Trinity Laban where he is recipient of the Crompton scholarship. A student of Robert 
Alderson, Johannes just completed his masters, also at Trinity, having been awarded 
the Morag Noble and Kathl

previous concerts. Johannes has also made appearances alongside Opera Kensington 
and the London Philanthropic Orchestra, including a programme of highlights from 

in masterclasses with Roderick Williams, Ailish Tynan, Laurent Naouri, James 
Newby, James Black, Ubaldo Fabbri, Marco Voleri, Andrew Shore and Simon Bailey. 

 

Our Accompanist 
Christopher Moore - was born in Sussex and educated in Hertfordshire and at 

further study at the College of St Nicolas, Addington Palace (Royal School of Church 
Music) he worked in schools and churches in Dorset, London and Sussex before 
moving to Cambridge in 1986 to take up the post of Director of Music at Great St 

moved to Sudbury, Suffolk, and then to London where he was Acting Organist to the 

of Music at the Cathedral of St Michael and St George, Grahamstown, but later 
returned to the UK to take up the post of Director of Music at St Michael and All 
Angels, Croydon. For thirty years he was an examiner for the ABRSM and for twenty 
years a director of the English Hymnal Company. For two years he was Assistant 
Director of Music at St Mary-le-Tower in Ipswich and for five the conductor of the 
Bury Friendly Orchestra and the Tudor Rose Singers. Christopher now lives in Clare, 
Suffolk, and is busy as pianist, organist, harpsichordist, accompanist and teacher as 
well as being involved in many aspects of musical life both in this district and further 

before retiring in 2018. He is pianist of the Sokolowski Trio and the Linnet Ensemble.  

Durham Cathedral and Timothy Farrell at Addington Palace. 

He is a Fellow of the Royal College of Organists and of Trinity College London, and 
an honorary Fellow of the Guild of Church Musicians. He also holds the Archbishop 
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